

October 29, 2015

William F. Kroener, III kroener.william@gmail.com

The Rt Rev'd J. Jon Bruno Bishop of Los Angeles PO Box 512164 Los Angeles, CA 90051

Dear Mr. Kroener and Bishop Bruno,

The Reference Panel met on Wednesday, October 28, to review the results of the attempted Conciliation Process previously required by the Panel. After reviewing the facts before us, we decided that this matter needs to be forwarded to the Conference Panel for the good of the Church, especially the people of the Diocese of Los Angeles. This is one of the options for the Reference Panel found in IV. 6. Sec.8 (d) of the Constitution and Canons of this Church.

The President of the Disciplinary Board, The Rt Rev'd Catherine Waynick, Diocese of Indianapolis, will organize the Conference Panel according to IV. 12, and she will inform the Church Attorney of this referral. Upon receipt of all the materials from the Intake report by the Church Attorney, a notice will be issued to all involved in the matter.

Your Advisors will continue working with you throughout this next step. Please note we take this matter very seriously, and we are concerned about the effect your disagreements are having on this Church.

Sincerely,

Motham Sefferts School

+ Latherine Waynick

The Most Rev'd Katharine Jefferts Schori Presiding Bishop

The Rt Rev'd Catherine M. Waynick President of the Disciplinary Board The Rt Rev'd F. Clayton Matthews Intake Officer

Cc. The Rt Rev'd Robert L. Fitzpatrick The Rev'd Kathleen Kelly David B. Beers and Mary E. Kostel

THE EPISCOPAL OFFICE of PASTORAL DEVELOPMENT